                                                                    CITY OF SALEM 
BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES

October 9, 2012
DRAFT
	MEMBERS PRESENT: Dr. Barbara Poremba, Chairperson, , Martin Fair, Gayle Sullivan & Dr. Larissa Lucas
OTHERS PRESENT: Larry Ramdin, Health Agent; Justina Polvere, PH Nurse
EXCUSED:  Robert Dionne


	
	

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION

	
	

	1. Call to Order

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

          (September 18,2012)
	7:00 PM

Unanimously approved with corrections.


	3. Chairperson Announcements
	Harvard School of Public Health contacted Dr. Poremba re: internship possibility. Larry said he applied last year, did not receive one and does not see the benefit of reapplying.

A letter signed by all members of the board re: reduction of board members from 7 to 5 members was sent to all city councilors. Some of the board members have received positive responses from councilors. Larry will reach out to Councilor Prevey to follow up.  
The Board’s first retreat held at the Public Health Museum was successful. A new mission statement and a list of public health issues, barriers and possible interventions were drafted; next to be developed is short/long term goals and measurable objectives and outcomes The Board further recognized the challenges of completing required inspections with limited staff. In particular, clerical staff is insufficient to meet department needs and this must be addressed.
 

	
	

	     4. Monthly Reports-Updates



	A. Administrative Report
B. Health Agent Report
C. Public Health Nurses Report
D. City Council Liaison Updates
5. New Business
A. Bath Salt – A Public Health Problem

	Presented & approved. Copy on file in BOH office.
Presented & approved. Copy on file in BOH office.

All rodent issues have received appropriate follow-up.

The Household Hazardous Waste Day was successful however, the   suggestion is that next year the event be scheduled for the last weekend in Sept due to the need for inspectors during Haunted Happenings. Larry will follow-up
Presented & approved. Copy on file in BOH office.
Nurse Polvere has been asked to provide some nutrition classes for Saltonstalt’s “Friday Club”.  
The grab and go bags for the Seniors are coming together. So far 5,000 medical cards have been donated.  Letters were sent out requesting other donations. 
Flu clinics are scheduled for seniors and the homeless for Nov 17 and 18 respectively. Dr. Poremba and Salem State Nursing Students will help out. Flu clinics for employees will be held at 120 Washington St. in November and one in the Point Neighborhood is being planned. 
Nurse Polvere’s press release on her recent FEMA training was sent to the Salem Patch and Salem News. She also published an article on Breast Cancer Awareness in the Salem Patch.
Not present
The Board requests more stats and information on the prevalence and health concerns. If an ordinance is to be proposed, the board would like to see the specific language adopted by other towns/cities in the state. Dr. Poremba asked for a list of retailers that may be selling this item and under what names. 

	
	

	
	

	
	

	  6.  MEETING ADJOURNED:
Respectfully submitted,

Heather Lyons-Paul
Clerk of the Board
	8:35pm


	Next regularly scheduled meeting is November 13, 2012 at 7pm

At City Hall Annex, 120 Washington Street, Room 311 Salem.

	


